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The Department of Land and Natural Resources (Department) has reviewed the Navy's Hawaii-Southern
California Training and Testing Activities Draft Environmental Impact Statement/Overseas
Environmental Impact Statement (dEIS/OEIS) made available in May, 2012. We understand that this
dEIS/OEIS supports a request for a new letter of authorization for incidental take of marine mammals for
January 2014 through December 2018. We also understand that a Marine Mammal Protection Act letter
of authorization for the take of marine mammals may require the National Marine Fisheries Service to
support additional mitigation measures or monitoring beyond those contained in the dEIS/OEIS.

The Department has concerns that the dEIS/OEIS does not acknowledge the scientific documentation of
strandings of marine mammals that may be associated with the types of activities proposed by the Navy.
For example, the work of Wang & Yang (2006) indicating pygmy killer whales stranded in Taiwan as a
result of active sonar & seismic operations is dismissed as "not supported by the data available" on page
3.4-45. In addition, there is no mention of the concurrent and unusual melon-headed whale activity in
Hanalei Bay, Kaua'i and Sasanhaya Bay, Rota, Northern Mariana Islands in 2004. These "strandings" are
both included in the report "Marine Mammal Strandings Associated with U.S. Navy Sonar Activities"
(April 2012) associated with the Atlantic Fleet Training and Testing EIS
(http://aftteis.comIPortalsl4laftteisiSupporting%20Technical%20 DocumentslMarine%
20Mammal_Strandin~Reporcv02.pdf).

We suggest that the Hawaii-Southern California dEIS/OEIS include details of the Hanalei Bay incident
and that it acknowledge the heightened risk for certain species documented to strand during Naval
activities. In addition to melon-headed whales, beaked whales are considered to be especially vulnerable
to injury and death associated with Navy sonar (five beaked whale stranding events with potential links to
Navy sonar activity are described in the Atlantic EIS cited above). Although such strandings of beaked
whales associated with Naval exercises have not been seen in Hawai'i, the science indicates that animals
affected by Navy sonar in Hawai'i may not be easily detectable (Faerber and Baird 2010). We
recommend that the Navy expand its description of potential impacts to include a more thorough
treatment of historical stranding information as done for the Atlantic EIS and acknowledge that species
such as melon-headed whales and beaked whales have higher risks for injury and death to sonar.
Potentially, a variable regarding higher risk should be incorporated into the model for calculating the take
of these species.










